

August 1, 2025

RE: MAYOR STEVEN DEL DUCA'S 2025 ANNUAL CHARITY GOLF CLASSIC

Dear friend,

Vaughan is a city that's taking bold actions. Over the past year, we've reduced our Development Charges by almost 50 per cent to accelerate much-needed housing, made real progress on the Council-approved Nine Point Action Plan to Fight Traffic Gridlock through projects like the Kirby Road Extension and the Canada Drive—America Avenue Bridge, continued to attract major investments from both the Province of Ontario and the Government of Canada, and opened a new York Regional Police substation to better serve residents in the west end. These milestones reflect our commitment to moving Vaughan forward — but just as important is ensuring that no one in our community gets left behind.

That's why we are proud to continue supporting the Spirit of Generosity — a community-focused initiative that helps uplift the most vulnerable among us. As part of this effort, we are pleased to invite you to **Mayor Steven Del Duca's 2025 Annual Charity Golf Classic**, taking place on **Tuesday, Sept. 16**, at **Eagles Nest Golf Club**, located at **10000 Dufferin St.**

All net proceeds raised during the tournament will be directed to the Spirit of Generosity initiative, which continues its meaningful support of more than 250 non-profit and community organizations, including children and youth groups, healthcare initiatives, seniors' organizations and special needs programs. Since 2011, the Spirit of Generosity has raised millions of dollars to enhance the lives of many in Vaughan and beyond.

This year's tournament will feature a single shotgun format, accompanied by on-course activities, including closest-to-the-pin and longest-drive competitions and – new this year – unlimited food and beverage on the course. Attendees will also enjoy a silent auction and a helicopter ball drop contest. To participate, please register online at vaughanmayorsgolf.ca.

For more information, contact **Abigail Kell**, Recreation Lead, Events, City of Vaughan, at 905-832-2281, ext. 8457.

As a community leader in Vaughan, you are an integral part of building a bright future for our city. Your generous contributions continue to make Vaughan a better place for everyone.

Yours sincerely,

Steven Del Duca

Mayor

Brian Bentz President and CEO, Alectra Inc. Chair, Golf Committee